
Belong - Believe - Achieve
Respect, Kindness, Creativity, Teamwork, Success

Newsletter - Monday 24th June

A message from Mrs McGann
Ahead of transition day, we wanted to let you know who the teachers are for next academic 
year. Mrs Whittaker and Miss Tutill will be on maternity leave. Mrs Smith-Lynch is returing 
from maternity leave. We are delighted to welcome Miss Neale as the class teacher for Owls. 
Due to pupil numbers, we are having a mixed Reception/Year 1 class as well as a mixed Year 
1/2 class. We will let you know information about support staff before the summer holiday.

Nursery (Fox Cubs) Mrs Gornall

Reception/Year 1 (Hedgehogs) Mrs Smith-Lynch

Year 1/2 (Hares) Miss Harris

Year 3/4 (Owls) Miss Neale

Year 5 (Badgers) Miss Wedge

Year 6 (Foxes) Miss Cole and Mrs Parker

Mrs Smith-Lynch

Miss Neale

We were  thrilled to once again be 
invited to St Peters school for Breakfast 

Beats. We were treated to a delicious 
breakfast before spending the morning 

singing alongside the York Minster 
Choristers.



Owls, 
Badgers and 
Foxes had a 

fantastic 
visit to 

Garrowby 
Estate to 

learn about 
working in 

the 
Countryside.

The Sightseeing Bus
Key Stage One had a wonderful trip on the Sightseeing bus last week. The children identified so many landmarks and 

learnt some incredible new facts. I’m sure they have all told you about York’s tiniest house!

Musical Connections

Key Stage One  had a very special visit to St Joseph’s 
church in Clifton to join in a music and singing workshop. 

This was alongside a local singing group and it was 
delightful to see the different generations singing 

together.



Our Fabulous Foxes
Year 6 have had some fabulous opportunities over the last few weeks. They visited the Art Gallery to see Monet’s 
Water-Lily Pond. Foxes also went to Askham Bryan Wildlife Park to observe the animals and find out about the 

practical resources that the students at the college there have to support them with their studies. Finally, they went to 
St John’s University to explore the campus and learn about student life. 

Fire and Rescue Service visit
We very much appreciated this visit. The children enjoyed the tour of the fire engine and also learning about what all of 

the different types of equipment are for. The talk on fire safety was incredibly informative.

Thank you for supporting us by wearing yellow to help raise awareness of Cystic fibrosis. Your donations were 
appreciated.



National Sport Week 2024

Mr Holmes once again planned, and delivered, the most wonderful events for National Sports week. We had a fantastic 
visit from Nate Montgomery, the basketball player who played for Sheffield Sharks. Also, the whole school also took 

part in Fitness Fun day. The photos show how amazing this day was and how much the children enjoyed it.

 



Dates for your diary

Date: Event: Class:

Tuesday 25th June 3:30pm Friends and Family Chess Families of children who attend Chess 
Club

Wednesday 26th June 2.15pm St Leonard’s Hospice Hero run All children - parents welcome to 
watch

Thursday 27th June 3:30pm Parent Meeting: New Reception 
starters (September 2024)

New Reception class

Monday 1st July Seaside trip Hedgehogs

Wednesday 3rd July York transition day (visit new classes) All children

Thursday 4th July SCHOOL CLOSED - POLLING STATION All children

Wednesday 10th July Sports day - Parents welcome to 
watch (letter to follow)

Morning: Early years and KS1
Afternoon: Key Stage 2

Thursday 11th July Great Yorkshire Show Years 5 and 6

Friday 12th July Non-uniform: donations for the 
Summer Fair

All children

Tuesday 16th July 3.30pm Summer Fair All families

Wednesday 17th July Art Gallery visit Years 3, 4 and 5

Wednesday 17th July Hollywood Bowl Year 6

Thursday 18th July Crucial Crew Year 6

Thursday 18th July 2.30pm Coffee with Mrs French All families

Friday 19th July 2pm Year 6 show to parents/carers Year 6 

Monday 22nd July Non-uniform/Break up for the 
summer

All children



Summer Term Club Offer

Day and time: Age range:  Club:

Every Morning 8.20am Reception to Year 6 Free breakfast in the Hall (please 
book)

Monday lunchtime Year 4 TT Rockstars club

Monday afternoon KS1 and KS2 Piano and Guitar lessons

Monday 3.20-4.20pm Key Stage 2 (Years 3-6) Football Team training

Tuesday 10.30am Year 3 and 4 Swimming lessons

Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm Key Stage 1 and Reception Multi Sports

Tuesday 3.20-4.20pm Key Stage 2 Chess club

Wednesday 8am– 8.40am KS1 and KS2 Sports Breakfast Club (free of charge)

Wednesday 3.20-4.20pm Key Stage 2 Multisports

Wednesday 3.20-4.20pm Year 5 and 6 Gardening club

Thursday 8am-8.40am KS1 and KS2 Sports Breakfast Club (free of charge)

Thursday 3.20-4.20pm Reception and Key Stage 1 Summer Sports

Friday 12.30-1pm Years 2,3,4,5 and 6 Young Voices Choir

Friday 3.20-4.20pm Key Stage  2 Summer Sports



Community Events


